Present were: Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Oliver Andrews and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Charles Buck brought in a sample of what will be printed on the plaque which will be mounted at the 4-H property dedicated to THE HAROLD A. TODD MEMORIAL BRIDGE for the Selectmen's approval.

Whater Tirrell brought in his father's Elderly Exemption application and application for a trailer (for John Kissel). Hearing to be set for May 27 at 8:00pm Selectmen's Office.

Almus Chancey brought in bills. The Selectmen suggested he do some graveling on the road sub-division of Land/Vest where several houses are being erected.

The Selectmen are trying to settle the question of who will copy the Town Clerk records of the Town blotter book and Resident Taxes. The records are ten years in arrears and it is hoped they will be brought up to date. Sandra Gendron, Deputy Town Clerk, has agreed to copy them at \$2.25 per hour.

Rita Manna asked permission to allow the Brownies to plant flowers around the Town Hall and in the Town Common. the Selectmen granted permission.

Wilcox Lumber ^{C}o , sent in Yield ^{T}ax application for cutting the ^{T}own lot. The Telectmen have asked for bond in the amount of $^{\Phi}550$.

At the complaint of Mr. Victor Daniels, the Selectmen agreed to reduce the assessment on his Molly Stark Lane property from \$3.915 to one building lot at \$1.500.

Sandra Gallup came in to check with the Selectmen if they would approve of the Recreation Commission selling beer at their Bicentennial International Americafest to be held at the 4-H grounds on May 31. The license will be issued for 1 day to the Recreation Commission with the signature of Sandra Gallup. For the license, she must have approval from the fire chief, police chief and the Selectmen. The Selectmen decided to wait to call Charles Buch, Administrator of the 40H Boundation, to get his opiGnion. If the land-ewners approve of the sale of beer, the 3 Selectmen agreed to sign their approval.

Friday, May 7, 1976

Mrs. Gallup brought permits to the office and the Selectmen signed them with the stipulation that they will be destroyed (the forms) if Mr. Buck does not approve of the proceedings.

The three Selectmen and the road agent met with Mr. Edwin Bardwell from the State Road Commission to discuss and inspect road projects in New Boston using TRA and Duncan Funds.